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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Dear Parents,

This month we celebrated another term of learning with students and staff now on
Spring Break.

Last week saw several celebrations including the International Day of Happiness
highlighting the importance of wellbeing and positivity. Students were reminded not just
the importance of their own wellbeing but how each individual can help to make
someone’ else’s day positive — a smile or an act of kindness goes a long way and the
campus truly had a feel of positivity amongst the students and staff. We also
celebrated International Day to assist students to understand the importance of being
a global citizen by learning about countries outside their own. It was wonderful to see
some excellent examples of student leadership during these events.

Progress reports were sent home with students at the end of term. If your child was
absent from school and did not collect the report please be advised that it may be
collected from Reception between the hours of 9am — 2pm from Sunday to Thursday.
Reports remaining at the end of the holiday break will be sent home with students
during Week 1 of the new term.

An important reminder that re-enrolment is not automatic. Each year parents must
either complete the link already sent home noting their intent to re-enroll their child for
the 2017-18 school year or complete a withdrawal form. Re-enrolment fees are not due
until May and parents will be sent a reminder of the date. However, due to the high
demand for places in some year groups during Term 3 we will begin to offer places to
eligible students on the waiting list. Please also note that Term 3 fees are due 31
March.

Term 3 will commence on Sunday 09 April at normal time. It is important that students
arrive punctually and are at school every day. While our attendance data has been
much improved overall this year, unfortunately in the last week of term it resulted in
many unauthorized absences. To ensure students realize their potential it is important
that they do not miss school as it may result in gaps in their learning. Students should
arrive at school by 7:45am each day to ensure they are well prepared for their first
lesson.
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Parents are the first educators of their child and we know the importance of school and home working together in
partnership. A sincere thank you to the many parents who responded to our recent survey. Your feedback is greatly
appreciated and we are currently analyzing the results to enable us to best meet your needs going forward. Further
details will be provided in next month’s newsletter.

Wishing you and your family a safe and relaxing holiday break.
Kind regards

Lisa Hewitt

Principal

Did You Know . ..

Important — scholarship opportunity

There is a new scholarship opportunity for our SZPAG girls. The Licensing and
Accreditation Division of Private School & Quality Assurance Sector has invited the
9th, 10th and 11th grade Emirati students with an average of 90% or above, to apply
in order to be part of the “Bidaya Program”. This program is for students who want
to attend the Ivy League universities in the United States of America (Harvard, Yale
and MIT). The pre-requisites for all applicants are:

Have a valid UAE passport and family book.

Be in 9th, 10th or 11th grade.

Have minimum score of 90% during the last academic year.

Be involved in at least one extracurricular activity (sport, club, etc.)

Students applied on line at: www.ajyaltalent.com. As part as the application, the
students wrote 500 words essays in which they included: personal and academic
goals, hobbies and interest.

Congratulations ladies! YOU make us so proud.




NEWS FROM ELEMENTARY

SZPAG elementary and Early Childhood have a multitude of innovative activities going on at all times,
however, in February we had something completely different than anything we have ever had, Math Night. It
was a success for so many reasons; first it was the combined effort of our teachers and students to produce
and facilitate engaging math activities that could be reproduced at home for extended math practice. Then,
the most exciting, the turn out of families. Over 200 parents came to share in this curriculum night with us! At
the end of the evening the teachers were voiceless and the floor was a mess but that was all indicative of how
many parents heard our message, math practice can be fun!

Please be on the lookout for the information that will soon be going home about our next curriculum night to be
held the second week of May, Reading Night. We have taken parent survey results and applied them to the
construction of this upcoming evening. It will include both English and Arabic teachers and be held in
classrooms so that we are spread out more to accommodate even more families and ensure our message can
be heard.

Tracie Hamilton

Head of Elementary

Physical Education

Physical Education or PE is always a fun, exciting and engaging part of SZPAG. This year, our PE teachers Miss Grainne, Miss Lucy
and Miss Kerry have been working hard to incorporate innovative teaching and learning into PE lessons. Students have been using
Literacy and Numeracy in PE lessons to ensure transfer of learning For example, in the Grade 2/3 Health and Fitness Unit, students
counted and kept score of their own individual and partner results. When learning about Healthy and Unhealthy foods, the students
had to read and match healthy and unhealthy food choices during Healthy/Unhealthy running relay activities. Another great example
of innovation in PE this term involved the Grade 10 and 12 sports leaders. As a requirement of their PE program the senior girls
taught several lessons to the younger grades. This was a fantastic opportunity for the Sport Leaders to develop their leadership

skills and an exciting and amazing experience for the elementary students as well.




NEWS FROM OUR LIBRARY

The Elementary Library has been busy with eager readers. These children use their library knowledge to select books for their
home and school reading. The children are able to locate books when they know the author’s last name or non-fiction topic area.
Itis a joy to hear that a book is wonderful, or sad, or interesting, or just right! It is my hope that our children are moved with emo-
tion over the books they read.

| am so proud of our Arabic Library this year. The Arabic teachers have assigned a reading level to each child in Grades 2-5.
These children choose Arabic books that should be a good-fit. It is our goal for each child to reach a level 5 by the end of fifth
grade. Our Arabic library continues to grow. This is due in part to our Arabic Book Fair which was held in February.

| encourage all of our parents to read TO your children, read WITH your children, and experience literature with each other.
Read stories in both Arabic and English. We want our children to be fluent readers in more than one language! Every day is a
gift. Every story is a gift. Let's continue to grow our minds each and every day!

Happy Reading and Kind Regards from Ms. Sarah, Spenser your Librarian




NEWS FROM SECONDARY

The Social Studies programme at SZPAG aims to engage all students in a rigorous, authentic, student centered
learning environment that fosters social understanding and civic efficacy in our multicultural, national, and global
societies.

Students are taught to analyze varied resources to understand multiple perspectives, effectively communicate

and collaborate in diverse communities and think critically in order to understand the past, engage in the present
and impact the future. This month | would like to share with you some of the work being done by your daughters’
in the English Social Studies department here at SZPAG.

Gayle Marshall

Head of Secondary

English Social Studies

It has been a busy month in the Social Studies department with lots of exciting learning happening! Students have attended an
Ottoman Tea Party, visited an African Exhibition and have recreated The House of Wisdom to celebrate the Islamic Golden
Age... And all of this under just one roof!

This week our History classrooms were transformed once again. This time into an Ancient Greek Museum which showcased the
hard work of our Grade 6 students. Their task was to create a mini exhibition that celebrated three aspects of Ancient Greek so-
ciety. Students were encouraged to be as creative as possible and to present their information in an original way. As you can see
the museum was a resounding success!

A selection of Ancient Greek
Museum panels created by Grade 6



Grade 8 have also been busy working on some special history projects; including the creation of a Social Media page about a
relevant figure from the Italian Renaissance. They have also been putting together an exciting comic strip to reflect the contribution
of the Muslim world during the Middle Ages.

What Did Europe Learn from the Muslim World?

Contribution: Ac)\« ebute

A selection of work produced by Grade 8

Over in Business Studies it has also been a very exciting few weeks with students taking part in innovative design projects. Grade
8 have been especially busy creating some ground-breaking products such as a water bottle that analyses fitness and a robotic
phone charger!

Grade 10 and 11 have also been hard at work in the “Dragons Den”; developing their own enterprises and then pitching their
business plans to the members of the Senior Leadership team. During this special one day event students demonstrated a clear
knowledge of business and presented their ideas in an articulate and confident manner. The final step will be Young Enterprise
Day which will take place on 27" April where students will get the chance to sell their products in school. All profits from the day will
be donated to charity.

Business plans developed by Grade 10 students

We are now looking forward to Term 3 when there will be even more exciting opportunities for students to get
involved in! We look forward to sharing the outcomes with you.




FROM THE STUDENT WELLBEING TEAM

The Benefits of Parental Involvement in Children’s Education

There is a significant body of knowledge on the connection between parent involvement and stu-
dent achievement. Many studies over the last thirty years have found that parent participation in
children’s learning and schools, generally has positive impacts on student’s academic achieve-
ment (Henderson 1988, Henderson & Berla, 1994). Jeynes (December, 2005), conducted a survey
among a group of students of various populations, and the achievement scores of children with
highly involved parents, were higher than those of the children with less involved parents. The
findings of this research study are significant, and support other studies in which the results show
that parental involvement has a significant impact across various populations.

According to Henderson and Berla (1994), the most accurate predictor of a student's achievement
in school is not income or social status but the extent to which that student's family is able to:

1. Create a home environment that encourages learning.
2. Outlined high (realistic) expectations for their children’s achievement and future career.

3. Become actively involved in their children’s education at school and in the community.

Henderson and Berla (1994) reviewed and analyzed eighty-five studies that documented the com-
prehensive benefits of parent involvement in children's education. These and other studies show
that parent involvement activities that are effectively planned and well implemented, result in sub-
stantial benefits to children, parents, educators, and the school. The following are some of the
benefits that were identified:

Benefits for children:

Children tend to achieve more, regardless of ethnic or racial background, socioeconomic sta-
tus or parents' education level.

Children generally achieve better grades, test scores, and school attendance.
Children consistently complete their homework.

Children have better self-esteem, are more self-disciplined, and show higher aspirations and
motivation toward school.

Children’s positive attitude about school often results in improved behavior in school and less
suspension for disciplinary reasons.

Junior high and high school students whose parents remain involved usually make better tran-
sitions to the university and will have career and professional goals.




Benefits for Parents:

Parents increase their interaction and relationship with their children and are more
responsive and sensitive to their children's social, emotional, and intellectual
developmental needs.

Parents are more confident in their parenting and decision-making skills.

As parents gain more knowledge of child development, there is more use of affection and
positive reinforcement and less punishment on their children.

Parents have a better understanding of school rules and regulations, curriculum and
instruction and school activities.

Parents become empower when they are aware of what their children are learning, and
can motivate their children to succeed in school.

Parents' perceptions of the school are improved and there are stronger ties and
commitment to the school.

Benefits Schools:

Dr.
Gui

As the percentage of parents’ involvement in school increases, the school culture also
improves and the teachers and administrators begin to experience higher morale.

The teachers and the administration earn greater respect for their profession from the
parents.

Consistent parent involvement leads to improved communication and relations between
parents, teachers, and administrators.

Teachers and principals acquire a better understanding of families' cultures and diversity,
and they form deeper respect for parents' abilities and time.

Teachers and principals report an increase in job satisfaction.

Schools that actively involve parents and the community tend to establish better
reputations in the community.

Schools also experience better community support.

School programs that encourage and involve parents usually do better and have higher
quality programs than programs that do not involve parents.

Suyapa Amador

dance Counselor
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